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Kids Have the 
Ingredients for 
Success Thanks 
to YOU

Find past issues of our newsletter and donor acknowledgment  
page at secondharvestmidtn.org/news-room
 
Your suggestions and comments for Table Topics are always 
appreciated! Please send an email to news@secondharvestmidtn.org

Dear Friend,

I’ve always thought fall was the best time of year in Tennessee. The weather cools 
down, and routines return after the chaos of summer. 

 
I used to especially look forward to sitting down with my family every evening to eat 

dinner and talk about our day. But families that can’t afford enough food might not 
experience dinnertime the same way. 
 
Households most impacted by rising inflation are having to cut food budgets to be 

able to provide children with expensive back-to-school necessities, like clothes, shoes, 
and school supplies. For many parents struggling to make ends meet, going back to 
school can be a very stressful time of year. 
 
Second Harvest Food Bank of Middle Tennessee is here to help fill the gaps in 

nutrition for children, families, and seniors. This fall, we’re launching the Power 
of ONE challenge to empower every single one of us – you, me, and our whole 
community – to take action, which can lead to great change.
 
I hope as you read our latest issue of Table Topics, you’ll keep in mind the potential 

one person and one action can have in countless Middle and West Tennessee lives.     
 
Thank you for taking the time to catch up with Second Harvest and for truly caring 

about the well-being of our neighbors.

Sincerely,

Nancy Keil
President & CEO

secondharvestmidtn.org/news-room


Angela is 5 years old and very 
excited to go back  
to school this fall. She 

attends Glenview Elementary 
School in Nashville, where she 
loves her teachers and playing 
with her friends.

In fact, Angela loves her teachers 
so much that she wants to be a 
teacher too. “They’re nice and 
make people happy,” she says. “I 
love school!” 

Second Harvest offers pantries  
at schools like Glenview 
Elementary where students and 
parents like Angela and her mom, 
Aura, can pick up prepared meals 
and other necessities.  
 
Aura is so appreciative of the 

food her family receives, and 
Angela is always overjoyed when 
she’s handed a grocery bag heavy 
with packaged meals, ready to 
take home.
 

From the earliest days of their marriage, Ralph and 
Harriette Shivers have supported local food banks 
in communities where they lived. They were always 
there to step in whenever people in their community 
were in need.  

After attending Lipscomb University, Ralph had a 
successful career in construction in Virginia. And once 
most of their children were grown, Harriette began 
Law School at the age of 43. Together the Shivers 

have a family of six children and now are proud 
grandparents of nine grandchildren. They are grateful 
to have good health and adequate finances that they 
are able to share with others. Since moving back to 
Nashville 14 years ago, the Shivers have been making 
a year-round impact through Second Harvest as 
Second Helpings monthly donors. 

“The need for food is 365 days per year three meals a 
day,” Harriette says. “Why not support Second Harvest 
with a regular sustaining gift?”  

 

ANGELA, 5, SQUEALS WITH DELIGHT 
AT A SECOND HARVEST MEAL 
DISTRIBUTION AT GLENVIEW 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL IN NASHVILLE.

“This smells yummy!”  
Angela squeals with delight. 

 
Angela loves her teachers so 

much that she wants to be a 
teacher too. “They’re nice and 
make people happy,” she says.  
 “I love school!” 
 
Your generosity does so much 

to relieve families like Angela’s of 
the pressure faced by countless 
households now that the cost of 
living is rising. Thanks to you, 
Middle and West Tennesseans 
who would otherwise be at risk 
of missing meals have the food 
needed to thrive.

Thank you, thank 
you, thank you!

You Take Pressure off Families 
Facing Hunger

You can join the Shivers family as Second Helpings 
monthly donors at secondharvestmidtn.org/monthly 

or by contacting Jennifer Jackson at 615-627-1583 or 
Jennifer.Jackson@secondharvestmidtn.org

Second Helpings 
Donors Make a 
Difference 365 
Days a Year
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secondharvestmidtn.org/monthly


You’re Filling Hearts & Growing 
Minds This Fall
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NEWS 2 FOOD 2 FAMILIES 
AUG. 24 - OCT. 31 
Second Harvest is partnering with WKRN News 
2 once again for the annual Food 2 Families 
school food drive. All schools and grade levels are 
encouraged to participate. It’s an opportunity 
not only to help our local schools, but to teach 
children they can make a difference. In 2021,  
29 schools collected 276,602 pounds of food. Let’s 
set a new record this year! To learn more  
and register your school, visit 
secondharvestmidtn.org/food2families. 

TENNESSEE TITANS FOOD DRIVE
SEP. 25 
We’re teaming up once again with the Tennessee 
Titans to tackle hunger! When you arrive to cheer 
on the home team against the Las Vegas Raiders, 
bring shelf-stable food and donations to charity 
drop-off points at Nissan Stadium. In the spirit of 
friendly competition, we’re pushing to beat our 
previous total of 15,000 meals. Titan up! 

THE POWER OF ONE CHALLENGE 
MONTH OF SEPTEMBER  
In Middle and West Tennessee, 1 in 8 people 
face hunger. That’s a lot to carry, so let’s lift 
together as one. This fall, join The Power of ONE 
Challenge, a movement to show that when 
we come together and each contribute one 
action – whether donating money, food, or time 

– that’s when we see progress. That’s the power 
of togetherness. That’s the Power of ONE. Visit 
secondharvestmidtn.org/PowerOfOne to join 
the challenge and make an impact that multiples 
to help end hunger in our community.

NASHVILLE PREDATORS FOOD 
DRIVE 
NOV. 12  
The Nashville Predators are huge champions in 
the fight against hunger!  

We’ll be at the Bridgestone Arena collecting  
food and monetary donations with help from 
Smile Direct Club volunteers.on Saturday 
November 12th. Come watch the Preds take on 
the Rangers and bring your donation to fight 
hunger here in Middle and West Tennessee. 
Please visit our website for more information.

YOU DID IT!   
You showed us your big hearts through your 
overwhelming response to the Hunger Free 
Summer $500,000 matching gift challenge, 
an effort to provide 5.5 million summer meals 
for hard-hit families. Because of you, children 
across Middle and West Tennessee received the 
food they needed and are energized for a new 
school year. Thank you for caring for our neighbors 
experiencing hunger during the tough  
summer months. 

News Briefs

secondharvestmidtn.org/PowerOfOne
secondharvestmidtn.org/food2families


KION AND KISON, 11, ARE 
TWIN BROTHERS WHO 
ATTEND THE SECOND 
HARVEST AFTERSCHOOL 
MEAL PROGRAM AT 
MADISON COMMUNITY 
CENTER. THE TWINS HAVE 
DIFFERENT INTERESTS, BUT 
THEY DO AGREE ON HOW 
MUCH THEY LOVE THE 
SNACKS THEY RECEIVE 
FROM SECOND HARVEST.
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LUCKY, 65, OF BEDFORD COUNTY IS RETIRED AFTER  
A 38-YEAR LONG CAREER WITH TYSON FOODS. LUCKY 
ALWAYS TRIES TO HELP OTHERS, BUT WHEN HE NEEDED  
A LITTLE HELP HIMSELF, HE TURNED TO A MOBILE  
PANTRY AT JOURNEY OF HOPE MINISTRIES, A PARTNER  
OF SECOND HARVEST.

BRIDGETTE AND HER HUSBAND ARE CATTLE FARMERS 
OUTSIDE WAYNESBORO WHO’VE BOTH HAD TO TAKE ON 
SECOND JOBS AS THE PRICE OF CATTLE HAS DROPPED. 
THEY’RE STRUGGLING TO KEEP THE FARM AFLOAT AND 
ARE SO GRATEFUL TO HAVE HELP BUYING FOOD.

CANDICE, 38, WORKS FULL-TIME AND IS SAVING UP TO 
MOVE INTO A PERMANENT HOME. SHE’S THANKFUL 
FOR THE FOOD SHE RECEIVES FROM SECOND HARVEST 
BECAUSE IT HELPS HER GET CLOSER TO HER GOAL OF 
HAVING STABLE HOUSING.

SANDY, A MOBILE PANTRY 
VOLUNTEER AT THE 
CHURCH OF HARPETH 
HEIGHTS LOVES SERVING 
OUR NEIGHBORS AND 
PROVIDING FRESH FOOD 
FOR OUR COMMUNITIES.



Nashville Businessman Honors 
His Father 

“You may not be 
able to change the 
entire world, but 

you can help.”

Successful businessman 
and philanthropist Bill 
Yeaman was born and 
raised in Nashville and 
remembers when “there 
was only one tall building 
downtown...and the city’s 
population was only 
about 230,000.”  
  
His very first job was 

delivering newspapers, 
and he credits his parents, 
especially his father, 
Sumpter Yeaman — an 
L&N train engineer — for 
raising him with a strong 
work ethic that led to a 
prosperous career. Bill later 
worked for and ultimately 
owned Acton Mobile 
Industries — a company 

that offers modular space 
rental services.   
  

“My father worked for 33 
years as a train engineer 
over at the Radnor Yards 
off Harding Place and 
he died 11 days after he 
retired,” said Bill. “He was 
a hardworking family-
man. He never got to see 
or experience my success, 
so I created the Sumpter 
Yeaman Charitable 
Foundation in his honor 
when I retired.”  
  
In 2020, Bill and his 

foundation granted 
Second Harvest 
Food Bank of Middle 
Tennessee $300,000 
toward Ms. Cheap’s Penny 
Drive. He was inspired 
by the food bank’s 
response to the March 
2020 tornadoes and the 

ongoing pandemic. He 
went on to donate an 
additional $300,000 the 
following year.   
  

“It felt like it was the 
right time and the right 
cause,” Bill said of his 
decision to support 
Second Harvest. “No one 
in our community should 
go hungry — especially 
children. Second Harvest 
has a great reputation and 
I wanted to help.”  
  
For Bill, his generous 

donations are less about 
him and more about 
honoring the legacy of 
his father.  
  

“If it weren’t for the 
support I received when I 
was young, I would never 
be able to make these 
contributions now,” said 

Bill. “I know my father and 
mother are smiling down 
on me. This is for them.”
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through the BackPack 
program.  

After consulting with her 
financial advisor, Donna 
decided the best way to 
support local charities 
while also reducing her 
tax burden was to create 
a Donor-Advised Fund 
(DAF). In her husband’s 
memory, Donna created 

the Jimmy and Donna 
Stevenson Charitable 
Fund and chose to 
support Second Harvest. 

She says, “It has amazed 
me how [Second Harvest] 
can touch so many lives 
and feed a multitude of 
people in our community 
each week.” 

Donna Honors Her Husband Through a Donor-Advised Fund

To learn more about how a DAF can help you  
do some good in your community, please reach 

out to Marian Eidson at 615-627-1564 or  
Marian.Eidson@secondharvestmidtn.org

away in a motorcycle 
accident, Donna, his 
wife of 42 years, began 
spending most of her 
time volunteering in her 
community and doting 
on her six grandkids.  

Donna was first 
introduced to Second 
Harvest through Green 
Hill Church in Mt. Juliet, 
a Partner Agency of 
Second Harvest that 
hosts a pantry for the 
community and serves 
80 children every week 

Jimmy Stevenson 
dedicated his life to 
creating a legacy of hard 
work and demonstrating 
the importance of 
giving back. After 
Jimmy tragically passed 



Rhonda and Cindy Raise Three 
Grandkids with Your Help
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Rhonda and Cindy are remarkable women who have 
formed a non-traditional support system for their 
grandchildren. The women are former in-laws and 

have been raising their shared grandkids (ages 6, 8, and 12) 
under the same roof in Pulaski for the past four years. 

Each of these amazing grandmothers stepped up in a 
huge way to put the children first. 

Rhonda and Cindy both live on limited fixed incomes, 
and the financial strain of feeding three children while 
keeping up with bills is difficult both physically and 
emotionally.  
 

“We do what we can,” says Rhonda. “It’s rough at our 
house right now.” 
 
Inflation and the rising cost of living are limiting what 

Rhonda and Cindy can afford. The back-to-school season 
makes it even harder with young children at home. 
 
But thanks to generosity from friends like you, Second 

Harvest’s drive-through Mobile Pantry at the Temple of 

Praise in Pulaski helps Rhonda and Cindy access healthy 
food for their family.  
 

“You are a godsend,” Rhonda says about your donations to 
Second Harvest. “Keep it up, because there are grandmas 
out there like us that don’t have any other place to go.”  
 
At food distribution sites like this one, Second Harvest 

provides fresh produce, dairy, protein, and healthy 
snacks. This nutritional resource is essential so kids 
going back to school have the balanced meals they need 
to learn and thrive. 
 
 “Thanks to all who are giving what they can to help us 

and other families just trying to get by,” says Cindy. 

It may be hard, but these are 
my grandkids, and I would do 

whatever they need.

RHONDA AND CINDY GIVE THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT 
THAT KEEPS THEIR GRANDCHILDREN HAPPY AND HEALTHY.



To learn more about getting 
involved, join our online community 

@ 2HarvestMidTN

Or visit us online at  
secondharvestmidtn.org

Second Harvest Food Bank of Middle Tennessee
The Martin Distribution Center
331 Great Circle Road
Nashville, TN 37228

secondharvestmidtn.org

Chanel’s Excited to Head 
Back to School

C hanel is an 8-year-
old rising fourth 
grader at Purpose 
Preparatory 
Academy in 

Nashville. From her 
experience trying to do 
schoolwork on an empty 
stomach, Chanel knows 
the importance of eating 
enough healthy food to 
power her brain. 

“If I haven’t eaten all day – 
haven’t eaten breakfast or 
anything – and I am doing 
my homework, I won’t be 
able to focus,” she shares. 
 
And it takes a lot of focus 

to learn about what she 
loves most. “My favorite 
subject is math. It’s fun to 
do division, subtraction, 
and addition.”  
 
This spunky math whiz 

and her mom are really 
looking forward to school 
starting back. In the fall, 
Chanel can once again 
enjoy school meals and 

attend her afterschool 
program, a Second Harvest 
At-Risk Afterschool 
Meal site at Madison 
Community Center.  

 
The extra cost of 

providing 10 additional 
meals per week in the 
summer, combined with 
the expense of going back 
to school in the fall, puts 
a major dent in a lot of 
families’ grocery budgets.  
 
At the afterschool 

program, Chanel eats 
healthy snacks plus full, 
balanced meals.  
 

“I really like it there,” 
Chanel says, referring 
to Madison Community 
Center. “I have met a lot 
of new friends. I play 
basketball and do my 
homework. It’s really cool.” 
 
Thank you for giving so 

generously to ensure kids 
like Chanel have access to 
nutritious food every day 
of the week. Your support 
is promising a bright 
future for Middle and 
West Tennessee kids, and 
our entire community. 

THIS SOON-TO-BE 
FOURTH GRADER IS 
LOOKING FORWARD 
TO ATTENDING HER 
AFTERSCHOOL MEAL 
PROGRAM AGAIN ONCE 
SCHOOL STARTS.

I really like 
it there. It’s 
really cool!

secondharvestmidtn.org
secondharvestmidtn.org
https://www.facebook.com/2HarvestMidTN
https://twitter.com/2HarvestMidTN
https://www.instagram.com/2harvestmidtn/


Thanks to our DONORS!
Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community

support. 
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions, and

donated food, goods, and services!

Thank you to these
people and
organizations for
generous food drive
donations 

AbbVie Inc.
Headquarters
Allie Sultan
Alpha Gamma Delta -
Belmont University
Alyson Stokes
American Heart
Association
Ascend Federal
Credit Union
Belmont University
Big Plan Holdings
Bob McDugald
Brandy Barnes
Brookmeade
Congregational
United Church of
Christ
Camden Central High
School
Carl Lovell
Caroline Walker
Cassie Kelley
Cheekee Greens
Davidson County
Sheriff's Office
DaVita
Dell
Delvin Farms
Denise McMurry
Earletta Smith
Fifth Third Bank
Flik Hospitality
Group
Focus Relocation
Freeman Webb Co.,
Realtors, Inc.

Fykes Realty
Girl Scout Troop
3002
HCA
Hillsboro High
School
Joshua Richardson
Julie Lee
Kelly Nix
Kroger Barrel Donors
Laura Desiena
Lineage Logistics
Linoa Meneese
Margarita Herrera
Mariah Mehus
Marian University
Martin Luther King
Magnet High School
Miss Alhaan Torabi
Missy Darrah
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan P.
Baldwin
Mr. Chris Lewis
Mr. David A.
Goldberg
Mr. William T. Henry
Mrs. Kyterria D.
Ivory
Ms. Diana H. Nguyen
Nashville General
Hospital
Old Hickory Church
of the Nazarene
Pinnacle Financial
Partners
Revance Aesthetics
Ryman Auditorium
Ryman Hospitality
Property Foundation
Sathvika Gotham
Sienna Rudy
State of TN DIDD
STEM Prep Academy

Swipes for a Cause
Tenet Health
Tennessee School
For The Blind
Tennessee Titans
TFT Trucking
The Peach Truck
Tony Dao
Wellpath
Wesley Heights UMC
West End Middle
School
William Belcher

Thank you to these
organizations for
generous food
donations

Ajax Turner
Company                               
ALDI                                       
Amazon                                 
American Paper &
Twine Co.  
Ascension St.
Thomas                              
Associated Wholesale
Grocers            
Bargain Hunt                    
Boar's Head
Provisions                            
Campbell Soup
Company                             
Cargill                         
Coca Cola North
America                           
Collaborative For
Fresh Produce                   
ConAgra Foods                   
Costco                                   
Creation Gardens /
What Chefs Want                

Dollar General 
Five Star Vending 
Food Lion 
FreshPoint 
Frito-Lay 
General Mills 
Great West Casualty
Company 
Hy-Vee 
Jear Logistics 
Kellogg's 
Kraft Heinz
Company 
Kroger 
McCartney Produce 
Meals of Hope 
Nashville Box 
Nestlé 
Panera Bread 
Post Consumer
Brands 
Prairie Farms 
Premier Melon 
Prime Trucking 
Publix 
Purity Dairies 
Ruler Foods 
Salvation Army Food
Bank 
Sam's Club  
Saputo Cheese USA
Inc. 
Snyders-Lance 
Southern Source 
Sprouts Farmers
Market 
STA, LLC 
Starbucks 
Sysco Nashville 
Target 
Taylor Farms
Tennessee, Inc. 
The Fresh Market
The Peach Truck 
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Trader Joe's 
Tyson Foods, Inc. 
USA Trucking 
Vanderbilt
University 
Walmart 
WW International 
Yonder Farms Fruit
Distributors 

Thank you to these
people who donated
$500 or more

K. Janelle Wilson
Angie Magill
Ann and Don Schulze
Anna and David
Morad
Ben and Mary Lou
Marks
Brett and Andrea
Bryant
Dr. and Mrs. Derek
Moore
Dr. and Mrs. Emanuel
O. Doyne
Jennifer and Shawn
Kaplan
Jim Stafford /
STAFCO
Reggie Hill
Mark and Patt
Sanders
Mr. & Mrs.
Christopher Bayham
Mr. and Dr. Jonathan
B. Flack
Mr. and Mrs. Barry S.
Stillman
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan D.
Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck
Robertson

Mr. and Mrs. Donald
J. Israel
Mary and Max
Merrell
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic
A. Scarola
Mr. and Mrs. George
A. Patton, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Harry C.
Stambaugh
Henry and Judee
Herr
Mr. and Mrs. James C.
Elliott
Mr. and Mrs. James F.
Turner, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John A.
Litchfield, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Larry D.
Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph D.
Shivers
Mr. and Mrs. Richard
W. Frost
Mr. and Mrs. William
A. Harris
Mr. and Mrs. William
T. Ramsey
Mr. David Bradley
Mr. Gerard A. Knab
Mr. J. Michael Clutts
Mr. Raymond L. Beck
Mr. Richard A. Green
Mr. Richard J.
Vaughn
Mr. Richard Kaul
Mr. Ross E. Doan
Mrs. Harvey
Cummings
Mrs. K.P. Sledge
Ms. Annette H. Pilote
Ms. Diane Tito
Griffin

Ms. Nancy Barrett
Mr. Matthew Bass
Mr. Tim Bath
Mr. and Mrs. Lyle
Beasley
Mr. and Ms. William
E. Beckner
Mr. and Mrs. Francis
Bedard
Ms. Nancy Benegas
Dr. Stephen V.
Bennett
Mr. and Mrs. David
Berck
Mrs. Nancy K. Berge
Dr. and Mrs. Jordan
D. Berlin
Ms. Barri E.
Bernstein
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert
A. Berry
Mrs. Annie Laurie
Berry
Ms. Evelyn Biscan
Ms. Camille B. Holt
and Mr. Charles D.
Biter
Mr. Kenneth Black
Ms. Lesa B. Blackford
Ms. Anne M. Blaufuss
Mr. William J. Blot
Mr. and Mrs. David
Bohan
Mr. James Bohannon
Ms. Michelle L.
Bonnett
Mrs. Terri Borders
Mr. and Mrs. Scott A.
Bowers
Mr. Paul W. Bowman
Mr. Tim Boyd
Ms. Brittany L. Boyer
Mr. and Mrs. Gary R.
Brewer

Ms. Evelyn Doxey
and Mr. C. Daniel
Hazlewood
Ms. Janice Bell
Nan and Leland
Cowan
Nancy Menke and
Sadie Rosson 
Paul and Julie Menke
Robin and Bill King
Scott and Gabby
Dannemiller
The Pioneer Fund
The Smalley Family
Tony and Deborah
Todd
Tony Rose
Will and Natalie
Raines
Leticia Ann Acosta
Mr. and Mrs. Tommy
Adams
Chris and Lori Allen
Ms. Mary Pemberton
and Mr. Dane K.
Andersen
Ms. Rosalyn H.
Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. John
Anderson
Ms. Kathy Anderson
Mrs. Jayne R.
Andrews
Ms. Kathy L. Appling
Ms. Alexandra
Armstrong
Mr. Michael A.
Austin
Mr. Jon Baese
Ms. Sallie B. Bailey
Ms. Jacqueline Baker
Mrs. Lois Baldauf
Miss Nikki Ballentine
Mr. Boyer Barner
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Mr. Jimmy R. Brewer
Mr. Don Brickel
Ms. Amanda Bricker
Jeffrey Bridges
Mr. and Mrs. Walter
Brostrom
Mr. Stephen Bruce
Mr. and Mrs. Jon W.
Bruce Esq.
Mr. George G.
Brummett, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. William
D. Bryant
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey
Burke
Ms. Kate A. Burke
Sam and Lynn Bush
Mr. and Mrs. Ashton
Bushong
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart
J. Campbell, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. William
C. Cannon
Mr. and Mrs.
Matthew T. Carden
Mr. and Mrs. David P.
Carrier
Mr. and Mrs. Lance M.
Carter
Mr. and Mrs. Tony
Cates
Mr. and Mrs. Charles
David Chamberlin
Mrs. Janette
Chapman
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy
Chavers
Munish Chhabra
Mr. Andrew Chin
Mr. and Mrs. Oakley
Christian III
Mr. and Mrs. Chris
Cigarran

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald
Coggin
Mr. and Mrs. William
G. Coke, Jr.
Mr. Dan B. Coleman
Mr. Robert M. Collier
Mr. and Mrs. James L.
Conde
Mr. and Mrs. Charles
W. Cook, Jr.
Ms. Katie Coonen
Ms. Kenya Cooper
Ms. Janessa Cox
Mr. and Mrs. David
Cox
Ms. Janet Crick
Mrs. Dolores B.
Csaszar
Mr.and Mrs. David S.
Culbertson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard
L. Cummings
Ms. Patricia
Dalessandro
Mr. and Mrs. John M.
Dalton
Ms. Tina Dameron
Mr. Jon R.
Damratoski
Mr. Willie K. Davis
Ms. Caroline Davis
Ms. Sheila Dawling
Mr. Neil De
Crescenzo
Ms. Rory Dicker and
Mr. Paul J. DeHart
Mr. and Mrs. Donald
E. Delozier
Vernon S. Denney
Ms. Carolyn Dever
Ms. Tamera Deweese
Mr. and Mrs. Brent
Dial
Mr. Sean M. Dion

Mr. and Mrs.
McDonald S.
Franklin
Mr. and Mrs. Roy
Fraser
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen
Fuchcar
Mr. and Mrs. L.
Wilford Fuqua
Ms. Laura Gamradt
Dr. R. Philip
Gannaway
Mr. Richard Garant
Ms. Alyson Gaudin
Dr. and Mrs. David
W. Gaw
Dodie and Carl
George
Mr. Steven Geringer
Miss Nekisha
German
Mr. and Mrs. Arash
Gholizadeh
Mr. Walter F. Gilges
Mr. and Mrs. Don R.
Gill
Mr. and Mrs. Pat
Girouard
Ms. Mary Golden
Ms. Lynda Goodgame
Mr. and Mrs. T.
Randall Goodman
Ms. Sarah D. Gracey
Dr. Carl A. Green
Mr. Gerald Greene
Ms. Lynn Gregory
Mr. and Mrs. Mark R.
Gregory
Ms. Susan Gregory
Ms. Jane Guthrie
Scott and Kathy
Hadfield
Ms. Linda R. Halperin
Ms. Vickie Hannig

Harlan Dodson and
Margaret Behm
Haley Dollarhide
Dr. and Mrs. Edward
F. Downey, Jr.
Ms. Rachel Dunevant
Ms. Michelle
Dunstan
Ms. Len Durham
Mr. and Mrs. John C.
B. Earthman
Darcy Eatherly
Mr. and Mrs. James
England
Mr. Lawrence E.
Erickson
Mr. and Mrs. Wilburn
J. Evans
Dr. and Mrs. Robert
B. Faber
Ms. Ellen B
Fernandez
Ms. Barbara
Fingleton
Mr. Peter Fiorentino
Roy Fitzgerald
Mrs. Deborah K. Fixel
Mr. and Mrs. Andy
Flatt, Sr.
Dan Ford
Mr. and Mrs. John L.
Ford III
Mr. Lester Wayne
Foreman, Jr.
Mr. Bob Forrester
Ms. Linda C. Forsythe
Mr. Fletcher Foster
Ms. Sara M.
Fotopulos
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas
A. Fouce
Mr. and Mrs. Kaden
Fox
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Ms. Laeh Hardin
Mr. Scott Hardin
Meg & Matt Harding
Mr. and Ms. Joseph M.
Hardy
Mr. Joseph A. Harlow
George and Cindy
Harper
Barbara Harris
Ms. Ann Hartman
Mr. and Mrs. Mark E.
Hartmann
Mr. William S.
Harvey
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy
C. Harvey
Mr. Robert L.
Hendren
Mr. and Mrs. Herman
G. Henry
Ms. Sherri M. Henry
Mr. and Ms. Jerry
Hensley
Mr. and Mrs. Bjorn M.
Heyning
Mr. and Mrs. John
Hicks
Mr. and Mrs. Fred A.
Hill
Mr. E. Bennett
Hodges, Jr.
Chris Hogbin
Ms. Susan Hogg
Ms. Lela Hollabaugh
Ms Ann Holliday
Mr. and Mrs. Mark
Hommrich
Mr. David E.
Horlacher
Mr. and Mrs. George
Hornberger
Ms. Roenella G.
Hornsby

Ms. Cindy J. Howard
and Mr. William C.
Mixon
Ms. E. Shannon
Howell
Dr. and Mrs. Steve
Hubbard
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey
Huggett
Ms. Kaye Humphrey
Mr. Austin Hunt
Dr. Jane Freedman
and Dr. Mark Iafrati
Mr. and Mrs. Francis
V. Jackovich
Mr. and Mrs.
Kenneth James
Mr. and Mrs. James R.
James
Mr. Wallace Jarrell
Mr. Stephen Jerkins
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley
Kasakevics
Mr. and Mrs. Tinker
Kelly, Jr.
Mr. Peter T. Eversum
and Ms. Dawn Kelly
Mrs. Linda Rose
Kennedy
Doug and Sherry
Kernodle
Mr. and Ms. Douglas
King
Mr. and Mrs.
Brandon Knox
Mr. and Mrs. John E.
Kramp
Mr. and Mrs. Eric
Patrick Krodel
Brandt Kucharski
Mr. George E. Kurz
Dr. Chad Kurzynske
Mr. Jon A. Kurzynske

Mr. John E. McDowell
Mr. and Mrs. Robert
McDugald
Ms. Melanie
McFaddin
Dr. H. Coleman
McGinnis, Ph.D.
Dr. Owen
McGuinness
Michael McKee and
Paul Cook
Mr. and Mrs. Michael
McNally
Mrs. Barbara J.
Meador
Mr. Keith Merrill
Eugene J. Meyer
Andrew and Laura
Miller and family
Mr. Steve Miller
Ms. Catherine Mills
Dr. and Mrs. Joe D.
Mobley, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas
D. Moore
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen
Mory
Ms. Elizabeth Moss
Ms. Jennie B. Murray
Ms. Lucille C. Nabors
Mr. and Mrs. David
Nance
Ms. Deborah
Narrigan
Mr. John Berggren
and Ms. Karen S.
Neal
Mr. and Mrs. Mark
Newell
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas
G. Nicholson
Mr. and Mrs. J. Mark
Nickell

Mr. and Mrs. John J.
Kvochak
Mr. and Mrs. Michael
D. Ladd
Mr. and Mrs. Robert
O. Lane
Mr. Craig F.
Laubengeiger
Ms. Kate Lee
Ms. Diane Lee
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel
Levin
Mr. Daniel Liebler
Christopher and
Dana Lindsell
Mr. and Mrs. Jonas
Sjogren
Mr. Daniel Loewy
Ms. Polly L. Lowery
Mr. and Mrs. Tim
Luppe
Mr. Stephen M.
Mallett
Mr. Andrea Maneschi
Mr. Donald Marler
Dr. Mary L. Martin
Ms. Beth-Ann
Martorello
Ms. Addie Massey
Ms. Melinda L.
Mathews
Richard and Susan
Mattson
Mr. J Michael
Mauldin
Ms. Dana Mayberry
Ms. Janice Mayhugh
Ms. Suzanne B.
McClelland
Dr. and Mrs. Conn M.
McConnell
Mrs. Jane Ann
McCullough and Mr.
W.C. McCullough



Thanks to our DONORS!
Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community

support. 
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions, and

donated food, goods, and services!

Mr. and Mrs. Joel L.
Nixon
Mr. and Mrs. David B.
Nock
Mrs. Meredith S.
Oates
Myeung Oh
Mr. and Mrs. William
A. Oldacre, Jr.
Ms. Danielle
Ontiveros
Mr. and Mrs. Carey
Parsons
Mr. Terry W.
Patterson
Mr. Harry T. Pearce
Mr. Laurence Pennell
Ms. Drena Person
Ms. Danielle Peterson
Mrs. Linda D. Philips
Mr. and Mrs. Richard
G. Poen, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. David L.
Potash, M.D.
Mr. Larry W. Powell
Ms. Jean C. Powell
Mr. James Proffitt
Dr. Cary W. Pulliam
Mr. David E. Qualls
Ms. Emily Ragsdale
Mr. Martin S. Rash
Mr. and Mrs. John D.
Ray
Mr. Anthony Reed
Mrs. Martha B.
Robertson
Mr. Jacob Robertson
Mr. John R. Robinson
Ms. Colleen Robinson
Ms. Janelle Rogers
Mrs. Krista Rogers
Dr. and Mrs. Charles
E. Roos

Mr. and Mrs. William
W. Rosen
Ms. Kristin E. Rothe
Mr. Matthew V. Russ
Joan and Steven
Sampson
Mr. Bryan Samson
Mr. W. Wendell
Sanders
Mr. Ted R. Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin
Saunders
Mr. and Mrs. Michael
E. Savona
Jacqlyn Schmitt
Mr. and Mrs. James
M. Schmoock
Ms. Dara Schuster
Mr. and Mrs. Winn
Schwartau
Mr. and Mrs. Robert
Schwartzman
Mr. and Mrs. Wilfred
J. Schwarz
Mrs. Joan B. Shayne
Mrs. Patricia
Sheaffer
Mr. Owen G. Shell, Jr.
Mr. Robert Shiels
Ms. Brenda J. Smith
Ms. Christina Smith
Ms. Martha J. Sneed
Ms. Cathy Spencer
Mr. Michael Stayton
Mr. and Mrs. J. Gary
Stevenson
Reverend and Mrs.
Glen J. Stewart
Mr. Douglas B.
Stolman
Kathy and Shawn
Storie
Mr. and Mrs. James
Stranch

Ms. Christine M.
Whitworth
Mr. and Mrs. Joe N.
Whitworth
Ms. Peggy Wilkerson
Mr. Lonnie
Wilkerson
Mr. and Mrs. Shawn
Williams
Mr. Scott Wilson
Mr. John Wilson
Ms. Laryssa Wilson
Mr. Lucuas Q. Wise
Ms. Susan M.
Wodicka
Ms. Constance
Woolsey
Dr. and Mrs. Claude
H. Workman III
Artmas L. Worthy,
D.D.S.
Mr. Don Wylie
Jody Catherine Wylie
Mrs. Evana Yates
Ms. Mary Zadrozny
Mr. Mark Leo Zewe

Thank you to these
organizations that
donated $500 or
more

Action Nissan Inc.
Advance Financial
Advanced Diagnostic
Imaging
Alfred Benesch &
Company
AllianceBernstein
American
Compassion Life
Association
Arby's Foundation,
Inc.

Ms. Ute W. Strand
Dr. and Mrs. Roger T.
Swanson
Cary Swindle
Ms. Nancy E.
Swystun
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald
F. Tabor
Mr. and Mrs. John N.
Thayer
Ms. Janie Tillery
Mr. David Tischer
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson
Trabue, Jr.
Ms. Dena K.
Trammell
Ms. Patricia Tye
Dr. Jan van Eys
Mr. Merle C. Van
Vleet
Mr. and Mrs. Brett
Van Wye
Mr. and Mrs. Derek
Vandlen
Mr. Timothy Vogus
Ms. Jan Walden
Ms. Anne Bransford
Wallace
Brandon
Wanamaker
Ms. Debbie Warden
Mr. Douglas R.
Weaver
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce L.
Webb
Mr. and Mrs. Peter A.
Weil
Don White
Mr. Larry H.
Whiteaker
Ms. Marthagem
Whitlock
Ms. Louise
Whitworth



Thanks to our DONORS!
Second Harvest is so grateful for last quarter's extensive community

support. 
Thanks to all of you for your volunteer hours, financial contributions, and

donated food, goods, and services!

Ascension Health
Ministry Service
Center
BancorpSouth, Inc.
Blue Heron LLC
Bluebird Cafe
BoxLunch/Hot Topic
Centennial Bank
The Chemours
Company FC, LLC
The Community
Foundation of Middle
Tennessee
CoreCivic
Costco Wholesale
Corporation
Crocs
CSX Corporation
Dana Charitable
Foundation
Decatur County Bank
Dollar General
Corporation
EBS Foundation
Estate of Ralph Pilsk
The Experience
Community Church
The Farm and Forest
Families of
Tennessee
Farm Bureau Health
Plans
Farm Credit Services
of Mid-America
First United
Methodist Church
Food Lion Charitable
Foundation, Inc.
Food Lion Corporate
Offices
For By Grace Fund
Franklin P. & Arthur
W. Perdue
Foundation

Franklin Road
Academy
Good Honest
Mechanic
Graves & Graves
Construction
Company
Grider Family
Partnership
H.U.G.S., Inc.
Hankook Tire
America Corp.
The HCA Foundation
Highmark Health
Hillsdale Fund
Hopewell Missionary
Baptist Church
Hudler Family Donor
Advised Fund
The Hunt Family
Foundation of
Nashville, Tennessee,
Inc.
Ingram Charities
Jackson National Life
Insurance Company
Joe C. Davis
Foundation
Joy in Childhood
Foundation Inc.
Kessinger Family
Charitable Fund
Kroger Company
Foundation OH
Legends Corner, Inc.
The M. Stratton
Foster Charitable
Foundation
M3 Technology
Group, Inc.
Macon Helps
Manuel Zeitlin
Architects
MEDHOST, Inc.

Thrivent Financial
Triple Steel, Inc.
Tyson Foods, Inc.
United Healthcare
Community Plan of
TN
United Way of
Benton County
United Way of
Greater Nashville
United Way of
Wilson County and
the Upper
Cumberland
Unum Matching
Gifts Program
Village Crest
Apartments
Vise's Discount
Pharmacy
Waller Lansden
Dortch & Davis
West End Middle
School
West Putnam Food
Ministries
Westminster
Presbyterian Church
XOEYE Technologies
Inc.
Zeitlin Sotheby's
International Realty

Meharry Medical
College
The Memorial
Foundation
Nashville First
Baptist Church
Neal & Harwell, PLC
Nordstrom
Paddywax Candle
Bar
Proclinical Research
Consultancy LLC
Quinn Construction
Corporation
Ray C McKinley
Family Foundation
Ryman Hospitality
Property Foundation
Schneider Electric
Scripps Howard
Foundation
SEC, Inc.
Sherrard, Roe,
Voight, Harbison
The Small Batch
Bakery
Sol Stern and Rose
Stern Charitable
Trust
Southwest Members
Care Inc.
The Stage on
Broadway, Inc.
State of Tennessee,
Office of the First
Lady
Tennessee Football,
L. P.
Tennessee Game
Players Association,
Inc.
Tennessee Quality
Care
Thornton's




